
CAPC MEETING 11/14/14

Members present: Elissa Auerback, Chuck Fahrer, Jim Winchester, Angel Abney, Shaundra Walker, Kim Cossey, Kay Anderson, William Miller, Cara Meade

[bookmark: _GoBack]Visitors present: Veronica Womack

Regrets: Juan Ling, Jodie Doss, Carol Christy

Meeting called order.  (A. Abney taking minutes)

Agenda approved.  

Veronica Womack discussed with the group details and progress related to domestic overlay requirements. A survey was sent out to faculty to determine the extent of domestic diversity in our current curricula and help identify possible courses that may fit in a domestic diversity overlay. The work of the committee is ongoing with a final report to be submitted to the provost spring 2015.

The Special Education M. Ed. name change was approved. The reasoning for the name change was to better fit current Georgia PSC language and certification.

The Early Childhood M.Ed. program revisions were discussed by the committee. There was concern over the extent of the program that was to be taught online. There were also concerns raised about dropping the number of courses and increasing courses from 3 to 4 hours and its effect on content coverage. There was discussion on how online or partially online delivery was essential to remaining competitive with other online programs. The committee was reminded that this was a discussion item and that no vote would be taken.

The Educational Technology proposal to add a non-degree certification program was discussed. The proposal would involve adding no new classes and students could gain teacher certification in Educational Technology without having to complete the entire program, which would be particularly beneficial to students who already have masters degrees looking to obtain new certification in Educational technology.

The committee reviewed and accepted updated operating procedures that allowed CAPC to become an appellate body for SOCC revisions. The new operating procedures were also reworded and additions were made to become more in line with the operating procedures of other committees. 

The committee discussed the SOCC proposal to allow students to replace up to two global overlay courses that are required above the BOR requirements with courses under a new domestic diversity overlay. The committee decided that further development of the domestic diversity overlay was needed before the committee could approve such a motion. 


No other member reports.  

No new business.  


Next meeting.  23 January.  In COE glass room (conference room).  

Meeting was adjourned at 3:30.

